

Date: Tuesday 24 April

Time: 15:00-16:00 CEST, 14:00-15:00 BST

On the line: Sion, Alex, Rickard, Jakob, Jerry, Yuri, Matthijs, Rick.

1. **Who will write minutes?**

Matthijs

2. **Agree on the agenda**

Yes

3. **Action points**

Sion: Look into indexes for the KASP database. **Partially done, only in trunk.**

Rickard: Look into indexes for SoftHSM. **Done**

Matthijs: Split off separate issues related to this work (AXFR vs. backup files), so the current one implying it can be ended as part of the 1.4.0 release cycle. **Done**

Rick: Document on the Wiki how to do this migration. (from ZKT to OpenDNSSEC). **Done**

4. **Updates OpenDNSSEC**

Signer Engine: Few small issues from the issue tracker

Enforcer: At RIPE, some warning messages from the key migration (Marco and Antoin from SIDN). Nothing serious, but you don't want warnings, so Sion is taking a look at that.

Auditor: No.

5. **Updates Enforcer NG**

Summarized issues that were still open for the alpha and beta. Two issues for the alpha, one trivial, the other takes about one and half week. Another Enforcer NG meeting at the 8th of may. Hopefully finally the alpha at that date.

6. **Updates SoftHSM**

No particular update, except the action point from above.

7. **Testing**

Some commits today, to get the trunk to run the tests. No particular issues (yet).

8. **Can we release?**

- **OpenDNSSEC 1.3.8 [NO, still some issues, and we don't have to push out issues]**
 - <https://issues.opendnssec.org/browse/OPENDNSSEC/fixforversion/10731>
- **OpenDNSSEC 1.4.0 [NO, no progress made with open stories. Also, Jakob takes a look at dnssexy and see if that fits in recommendation. Needs more testing. Also hardly any feedback, some bugfixes. Matthijs asks for more input. Plus some more ods-kaspcheck stuff]**
 - <https://issues.opendnssec.org/browse/OPENDNSSEC/fixforversion/10106>
- **OpenDNSSEC 2.0.0a3 [NO, see point 5]**
 - <https://issues.opendnssec.org/browse/OPENDNSSEC/fixforversion/10728>
- **SoftHSM 2.0.0 [NO, no work has been done, Rene starts to work on this in two weeks. The trunk fix can be ported to 2.0.0.]**

9. **Next meeting**

Tuesday 8 May 15:00-16:00 CEST, 14:00-15:00 BST

10. **AOB on OAB**

A meeting at RIPE64 last week, minutes will be posted. Talked about generating status update. What versions to support. Memory issues, mostly LDNS related, Willem and Matthijs are investigating (Using Jerry's report). Invited talk from Casper Gielen, to share his experiences, mostly good.

One more important thing, regarding memory: Sion will do a survey about what is an acceptable memory usage. This will be in terms for number of times the zone on disk.

Live signings on TLDS: Liberia and Ghana.

11. **AOB on off-line key support**

[OPENDNSSEC-251](#), please watch it if you want to have influence on the design.

12. **Action Points**

Matthijs: Ask on the user list for more testing the OpenDNSSEC 1.4 alpha

...